The 1969 meeting will be held at Elmhurst College, Elmhurst, Illinois on October 10-12. Dr. Rudolf Preipke will be the Program Chairman. The 1970 meeting will be held at Calvin College.

Earle Scott, Ripon College and Jim Finholt, Carleton College are continuing their efforts to gather inorganic problems and exam questions. Please help them by sending them your suggestions.

The Executive Committee passed a unanimous ballot to elect Dr. Edward Haenisch to Honorary Membership. Over 25 seconding letters were received by the secretary. Presently MACTLAC has five honorary members - Dr. Harry Lewis, Dr. Stephen Darling, Dr. Ben Peterson, Dr. James Culbertson, and Dr. Edward Haenisch.

President Rammett appointed Dr. Coutts Chairman of a special committee to continue the job of relating MACTLAC's interests to government agencies.

We should remind the membership that according to the By-Laws, "A member who becomes more than one year in arrears for dues shall be removed from the membership list". A return envelope is enclosed for those members who are not current in membership dues. Please inform us of any error in our records.

I have appreciated the opportunity to serve as Secretary of MACTLAC for the last three years and wish to thank you for all of the cooperation you have given me. Future correspondence should be directed to John Zimmerman, Wabash College.

We wish all of you a very Merry Christmas.

Sincerely yours,

Richard Eager

RB:dlm